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Sports for all 

forever! 



Welcome to the 2011 MD AAU Awards Banquet 
Ceremony! 

 

 
Thank You for joining us today to celebrate the achievements of our organization and its 
members! 
 
As we close another year with the Maryland District Amateur Athletic Union (AAU), we 
are humbled by the hard work, dedication and support you have all demonstrated. It is 
our hope that everyone has many wonderful new memories from participating in this 
year’s outstanding activities. 
 
The Maryland District AAU is an established organization that continues to grow and has 
proven to be a top competitor. AAU programs challenge our athletes to improve their sports skills, build life 
skills and reach their fullest potential. 
 
Our goals are to inspire, motivate and guide our athletes, and our programs are designed to build character. 
We strive to teach our players the finer points, as well as the basic fundamentals, of their chosen sports.  
 
AAU activities help instill the confidence our athletes need in other areas of their lives. They help create friend-
ships that last a lifetime, teach the meaning of setting goals, team work, leadership and good sportsmanship.  
 
AAU athletes all share a common factor: they are talented, competitively spirited and dedicated to taking their 
games to the next level.  
 
Today we are presenting awards to this year’s “Best of the Best.”  Our awards banquet showcases those ath-
letes who did the hard work, put in the long hours, struggled through periods of frustration and disappoint-
ment, and still refused to take “NO” for an answer. 
 
Through commitment and determination they achieved success, and they wholeheartedly deserve today’s 
recognition. We also recognize that our athletes would not have succeeded without the help, support and en-
couragement of their coaches, volunteers, family and friends. 
 
On behalf of the Maryland District AAU Executive Committee, I want to congratulate all of the Coaches, Volun-
teers and Athletes in the Maryland District who have distinguished themselves in AAU competitions during 
2011. 
 
 
I hope everyone enjoys today’s most memorable event! 
 
 
 
 
Ben DuBose, Maryland District Governor 
 
 

Ben DuBose 



 Welcome James McCleary - Sports Director-Jump Rope 

 Introduction:  Master of Ceremony Ben DuBose 

 Introduction:  Sports Directors,  

Banquet Committee 
Rick Perry - Morgan State University 

 Invocation Trustee Thurman Bell - Mt. Calvary Church & Ministries 

 Dinner & Year In Review   

 Introduction of Keynote Speaker Baltimore City Council President - Bernard "Jack" Young 

 Keynote Speaker:   

 
Maryland State Senator Nathaniel McFadden 

 Guest Speaker Award Presentation Lawrence Monroe - 1st Lt. Governor Maryland AAU 

 John Considine Award Rick Perry Morgan State University 

 Awards - Track  Field Felix Rogers-Sport Director-Track & Field 

 Awards - Girl's Basketball Phil Holloway - Sport Director-Girls' Basketball 

 Awards - Diving Pam Bolton - President - Central Maryland Dive League 

 Awards - Lacrosse Donnie Brown - Sport Director 

 Awards - Boy's Basketball Tracey Estep, Terri Fulp, Ben DuBose 

 Awards - Jump Rope Jim McCleary-Sport Director-Jump Rope 

 Awards - Baseball Carolyn Thompson, Larry Monroe - Sport Directors-

Baseball 

 Melvin Parker Awards Rick Perry - Morgan State University 

 Volunteer of Year Award Baltimore City Council President - Bernard "Jack" Young 

 Drawings Eric Brown - Treasurer 

 Closing Remarks / End Ben DuBose 

Program 



Larry Monroe,  
1st Lieutenant 
Governor 

McCarroll Nole, 
3rd Lieutenant 
Governor 

Eric Brown,  
Treasurer 

Benjamin F. DuBose, Jr.,  
Governor 

Antoinette DuBose,  
2nd Lieutenant  
Governor 

Rosetta  Holloway,  
Registrar 

Tracey Estep,  
Secretary 

Executive Committee 



Jim McCleary,  
Jump Rope / National 
Chair ,Jump Rope 
jamesemccleary@gmail.com 

Kevin Estep,  
Football 
coachherb01@yahoo.com 

Maurice Ward,  
Lacrosse 
 

Ben DuBose,  
Boys' Basketball 
bdubose1744@aol.com 

Felix Rogers,  
Athletics 
Felix.Rogers@Verizon.net 
 

Larry Monroe,  
Baseball 
lmonroe@mhcc.state.md.us 

 

Phil Holloway,  
Basketball (Girls' & 
Women) 
fprhollo@verizon.net 

McCaroll Nole,  
Men's Basketball 
mccarroll5@verizon.net 

Lisa Fitts,  
Cheerleading 
fittslisa@hotmail.com 

Thurman Bell,  
Soccer 
 

Carolyn Thompson,  
Softball 
cctenterprise@hotmail.com 

Antoinette DuBose,  
Swimming & Diving 
ndubose1744@aol.com 

Darcy Strouse,  
Cross Country 
DarcyStrouse@westat.com 

Sandy Hale,  
Volleyball 
coachsandy@comcast.com  

Scott Fiorillo, Taekwondo 
smtkd@verizon.net   

Brian Washington,  
Weightlifing & Powerlifting 
eastcoastpower@comcast.net   

Kathy Campbell,  
National Chair Women Basketball 
kathyaau@comcast.net 

 

Sports Directors  — Not pictured 

Sports Directors 



MD OUSTANDING ATHLETE AWARD 
The MD/AAU Outstanding Athlete Award is award is presented to the athlete who excelled in performance in 
their respective sport, used talent to best of his/her ability and was motivated to excellence in athletic endeavors. 
 
MD/AAU COACH AWARD 
The MD/AAU Coach Award is presented to coaches that through their major commitment of time, patience, and 
instruction make it possible for the many MD/AAU athletes to train and successfully compete.  And through their 
understanding ways and their knowledge of the game embrace inspiration, motivation, and dedication as the 
building blocks that athletes need for success in sports and life.  Each Sport Director recommends their choice 
(from their sport) to the Banquet Chairperson. 
 
MD/AAU “VOLUNTEER SPIRIT” AWARDS 
The MD/AAU “Volunteer Spirit” Awards is presented to individuals who embraces the true meaning of “giving 
their time and energy to the benefit of others,” and do so in the “spirit” of what all of AAU really stands for:  a 
commitment and dedication to America’s children to grow as individuals and become tomorrow’s leaders.  
These volunteers, who give of themselves, can always be counted on to be there, and always bring the team 
spirit with them.  Each Sport Director makes these recommendations (from the sport) to the Banquet Chairper-
son. 

 
JOHN G. CONSIDINE – “SPORT DIRECTOR MEMBERSHIP AWARD” 
This award honors the late John Considine and is awarded to the Maryland AAU Sport Director that shows the 
largest percentage increase in new registrations (athletes and clubs) over the year and the most registered par-
ticipants.  This promotes both his legacy and passion for involving more and more athletes and volunteers in the 
fun and spirit of the AAU.  The Governor and Registrar finalize selection. 
 
WILLIAM “BILL” STEVENS – “CLUB EXECUTIVE OF THE YEAR AWARD” 
This award pays tribute to the sports/club Volunteer, who takes pride in the finer details of AAU paperwork and 
documentation in ensuring that their club is administratively signed, sealed and delivered for competition (local, 
state or national).  Each Sport Director makes these recommendations (from their sport) to the Banquet Chair-
person. 
 
RALPH L. DURANT MEMORIAL AWARD 
This award was established to give tribute to the outstanding architecting that Ralph Durant did with the Track 
and Field program of Baltimore City and the mentoring of youth and young adults in the program.  Ralph Du-
rant’s name is synonymous with youth track and field excellence.  Athletes are selected for their successes dur-
ing the year’s competitions in addition to their prowess at the National Junior Olympics and submitted to the 
Banquet Chairperson. 
 
GOVERNOR’S AWARD 
This award pays tribute to individuals who have demonstrated extraordinary leadership along with demonstrat-
ing professionalism and promoting the AAU.  Each Sport Director makes recommendation (from their sport) to 
the Governor. 
 
MEL PARKER AWARD 
This award pays tribute Melvin Parker served as the President of the Maryland District for 10 years and Boys 
Basketball Chairman for 10 years.  Award is given annually to the top male and female athlete who achieves a 
high standard of performance in AAU sanctioned district, regional, or national competition.  The award will be 
presented to two individuals under the age of 18, in recognition of their commitment and achievement in their 
chosen sport.  Each Sport Director submits an application for the recommendation. 

2011 Maryland AAU Awards 



Acres Recardo Perry, fondly referred to as “Rick” was employed for 39 
years at Morgan State University.  Rick retired on July 1, 2011.  His career 
tenure in higher education and administration has been marked by bound-
less successes for the students and Morgan State University.   
 
His service in numerous capacities such as Assistant Director of Learning 
Resources, Assistant Dean, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, Assistant 
Vice President for Student Affairs, Special Assistant to the President, and 
his greatest accomplishment, Vice President for Student Affairs, were al-
ways achieved with excellence.   
 
Mr. Perry not only gave his time and energy to the students and Morgan,  
but also his personal finances to hundreds of needy students.  Even after  
his recent retirement, one can find him volunteering in the Office of Financial 
Aid.  He has been recognized and achieved numerous awards for out-
standing leadership not only from the Student Government Association  
Administrators, but also from his peers and from the Maryland State  
Department of Education. 
 
Mr. Perry earned the Bachelor of Arts Degree in Political Science, a Master 
of Arts Degree in History, and also the Master of Business Administration at Morgan State University.  While matricu-
lating in college, he was recognized with memberships in several honor societies, including Phi Alpha Theta Interna-
tional Honor Society for History, the Golden Key National Honor Society, and the Beta Gamma Sigma Honor Society 
for Business. 
 
He is a member of the Saint Matthew Catholic Church where he has served on the Parish Council, as the Director for 
Christ Renews His Parish Ministry, as a Lector, and as a member of the Board for the Cardinal Shehan School.  In 
addition, he has served on the Archdiocese of Baltimore School System Public Relations and Marketing Committee. 
 
Rick is married to Dr. Evelyn Perry and is the proud father of two sons, Marc and Clay.   

Rick Perry 
Morgan State University 

Master of Ceremonies 



Nathaniel J. McFadden 
Maryland State Senator 

Senator Nathaniel J. McFadden was born in Philadelphia, PA, 
and at the age of four his family moved to Baltimore, where he cur-
rently resides.  Mac, as he is affectionately known, attended Balti-
more City public schools and graduated from the Baltimore City 
College High School in 1964.  He attended Morgan State College 
where he received a Bachelor of Arts degree in geography and his-
tory in 1968 and a Masters of Science degree in history and social 
science in 1972.  He was also enrolled in Morgan’s Doctoral pro-
gram where he completed one year of an Urban Educational Ad-
ministration Degree Program. 
 
Senator McFadden began his professional career in 1968 as a 
teacher at Dunbar Senior High School.  Subsequently,  he served in 
various positions in the field of education including Coordinator, 
Educational Opportunity Program, Lake Clifton/Eastern Senior High 
School; Department Head of Social Studies, Lombard Junior High 
School and later at Southwestern Senior High School; Principal of 
Dunbar Adult Evening School.  Currently, he is a facilitator with the 
Baltimore City Public Schools. 

 
 
Long and active in local politics, Senator McFadden served on the Baltimore City Council from 1982 to 1987.  He 
has also served twelve years on the Democratic State Central Committee and four years as Secretary of the Mary-
land Democratic Party.   McFadden serves as the Senate Representative on the Advisory Committee of the Nam-
ing of State Facilities, Roads and Bridges, task force to study raising the compulsory public school attendance age 
to 18 and task force on Minority Participation in the Environmental Community.  McFadden has been a member of 
the Maryland State Senate for ten years where he currently serves as the President Pro Tem in the history of the 
Maryland State Senate - the first Black Majority Leader was also a Mason - Senator Clarence W. Blount.  Senator 
McFadden was recently appointed vice-chair of the Budget and Taxation Committee for the Senate of Maryland. He 
served as the Chairman of the Baltimore City Senate Delegation.    
 
A member of the Southern Legislative Conference of the Council of State Government (Education Committee), Na-
tional Conference of State Legislatures (Budgets and Revenue Committee) and Board of Trustees for Maryland 
Citizens for the Arts.  A recipient of the 2009 State of Maryland First Citizen’s Award and recipient of the 2009 
Maryland National Guard Freestate Challenge Academy Lifetime Achievement Award and 2009 Recipient of Mor-
gan State University’s Alumni of the Year Award. A member of the Council of State Governments-Eastern Regional 
Conference-ERC and Canadian Provinces Committee. A member of the Blue Ribbon Commission on Maryland 
Transportation Funding. Recently, appointed a member of the Budget and Revenue Committee for the National 
Conference of State Legislators (NCSL). Member of the Budget Chair and Tax Roundtable for the Council of State 
Governments-Eastern Regional Conference. 
 
Senator McFadden of Baltimore City’s 45th Legislative District has been a member of Southern Baptist Church for 
the past thirty-two years.  He is happily married to his wife Rachel and is the proud father of three adult sons. 
 

Keynote Speaker 



1992-1994 — Asst. Coach  GORC (Gambrills Odenton Rec Council) Girls Basketball  

AAU 

1994-1995 -- Team Manager Maryland Waves 

1995-1998  — Member Board of Directors Maryland Chesapeake Bay Hurricanes 

1999-2011  — Sports Director Maryland Girls Basketball 

2003-2008  — AAU National Girls Basketball Commissioner 

2006-2011  — AAU Executive Council of Girls Basketball (Zone A Representative) 

Thank You
! 

For 20 Y
EARS of

 EXCELL
ENT SER

VICE 

to the Am
ateur At

hletic Un
ion! 



Track/Field 
Athlete Awards - Female 
Kendal Drewery 
Sydney Gilbert 
Emily Mulhern 
D'Amaie Davis 
Amanda Ruffin 
Destiny Morrison 
Orianna Moore 
Imani Daye 
Syrita Hunt 
Jillian Lee 
Regina Summerville 
Natalie Holland 
Christina Riggins 
Hannah Stone 
Amanda Murphy 
Cashmir Alexander 
Tylar Colbert 
Thalia  Summerville   
Nyjari McNeil 
Katherine Eckart 
Karra Darby 
  
Coaches Awards 
Antoinette Allen 
Olivia Hunter 
Christina Hitchcock 
Etosha Bakari 
  
Volunteer Awards 
Tawanda Howe 
  
  
Bill Stevens Award 
Etosha Bakari 
  
Ralph Durant Award 
Kendal Drewery 
  
 
 

Track/Field 
Athlete Awards - Male 
Ashton Allen 
Chase Drewery 
Jalyx Hunt 
Evan Kowalk 
Eric Allen 
James Searcy 
Caleb Dean 
Jessie Parson 
Ryan Willie 
Jadon Davis 
Samuel Graves 
George Flaviano 
Cliff Tilley 
Brook Wilson 
Mylique McGriff 
Dorian  Claggett      
Paul Johnson 
Jordan Lomax 
Arik Smith 
John Lowery 
Camari Murray 
Mark Pickett 
Ritchie Case 
  
Coaches Awards 
Eric Allen 
Alonzo Ruffin 
Malcolm Drewery 
Vonzell Barker 
Jerry Molyneaux 
  
Governor’s Award 
Jerry Molyneaux 
 
  
Ralph Durant Award 
Ashton Allen 
  
Cross Country 
Athlete Awards - Female 
Lauren Leatherman 
Emily Mulhern 
  
Athlete Awards - Male 
Landon Leatherman 
Chad Sussman 
Jonaton Baginski 

Girls Basketball 
Athlete Awards 
Myaah Savage 
Kaila Jennings 
Mikiara Carroll 
Savawn Hughes 
Aniyah Carpenter 
Morgan Cobb 
Jasmine Preston 
Joanay Tann 
Kayla Lilies 
Mya Jackson 
Kayla Bacon 
Ryan Jones 
Deja Dennis 
Bailey Andrews 
Rion Lee 
Kayla Leach 
Andrea McTaggart 
Summer Fields 
Alanica Bell 
Nkeirkuka Okororie 
Mariah Gray 
Kephera Stokes 
Ryan Holder 
Bria Johnson 
Andrea Robinson 
  
Coaches Awards 
Marvin Anderson 
Rob Hughes 
Tony Savage 
Dee Hughes 
Gregory Hinton 
Carolyn Leach 
Rod Stokes 
Rolanda Johnson 
  
Volunteer Awards 
Natasha Outlaw 
  
Governor Award 
Rosetta M. Holloway 
  
Bill Stevens Award 
William Giblin 
  

Diving 
Athlete Awards 
Emily Schlosser 
Sydney Diekemper 
Ronni Binstock 
  
Coaches Awards 
Kelly Murray 
  
Governor Award 
Central Maryland Dive League - 
Pam Bolton 
  
  
  
Swimming 
Governor Awards 
Central Maryland Swim League - 
Connie Wittich 
 
Greater Annapolis Swim League -  
Paula Milton 
  

2011 Outstanding Athletes & Coaches 



Lacrosse 
Athlete Awards 
Jordan Brown 
Melvin Scott, III 
Chae Neale 
Nigel Bowden 
Carlile Welch, III 
  
Coaches Awards 
Kenny Brown 
Chris Nesmith 
Ruel Belt 
Randy Belton 
Sean Markley 
  
 
 
 
Baseball 
Timothy Pichardo 
Joel Pichardo 
Dontanyon Moore 
Chaz Brunson 
Shane Garey 
Jwanya Caldwell 
Shyheim Moore 
Jose Bautista 
Luis Gonzalez 
 
Coach Award 
Teo Pichaardo 
Harry Brunson 
Bernard White 
 
Governor Award 
Bernard White 
  
Bill Stevens Award 
Teo Pichardo 

Jump Rope 
Athlete Awards 
Max Gleichauf 
Mason Rogers 
Sam Trossman 
Alison Richards 
Beth Short 
Ebi Short 
Cassandra Tarash 
Lynn Wash 
Sydni Horner 
Lauren Bork 
Alison Mader 
Cecilia Hartley 
Jill Fawley 
Kristen Bork 
  
Governor Award  
Cindy Bork 
  
Volunteer/Coach Award 
Michaela Rogers 
Gwen Stalnaker 
  
 

2011 Outstanding Athletes & Coaches 

 
Athlete Awards 
(Baltimore Stars  
Coalition) 
Everette M. Cooper, III 
Matthew J. Cooper 
Gabriel J. Dorsey 
Daniel Edwards 
Raymond J. English 
William R. Lane, III 
Hasson R. Massenburg, 
Jr. 
Donolique Tyrell 
Barry I. Evans 
  
Coaches Awards 
Joshua V. Dorsey 
Stephen J. Dorsey 
Raymond English 
Hasson Massenburg, Sr. 
  
Athlete Awards 
(Baltimore Alliance) 
Davon Atkinson 
Keith Bolden 
Anthony Carpenter 
Odell Dickerson 
Nasir Edmond 
Todd Gray 
Jamaal Quickley 
Darius Woods 
Trayon Wright 
Jalen Yates 
Jalen Banks 
Trais Dobbins 
 
 
 
 

 
Coaches Awards 
Jerome Banks 
Steven Jackso 
James Wright 
Trina Wright 
  
Athlete Awards (MD 
Sports Scholars) 
Brenda Adams 
Zachary Boston 
Qalil Giles 
Jordan Jones 
Jared Lewis 
Brandon Madion 
Nyjay Nelson 
Immanuel Quckly 
Kenneth Sumpter 
  
Coaches Awards 
Darryl Boston 
Hakim Hibbert 
Renard Lewis 
 

Boy’s Basketball 



 
 
 
The first year of Maryland A.A.U. Lacrosse was successful in 
establishing a new summer lacrosse program for youths to 
play. We totaled over 65 kids ages 5- 16 years old. Our home 
field was Forest Park H.S.  
 
We started in May by attending the Div 1,2,&3 NCAA Champi-
onship games at M&T Stadium. We played in the Lax Splash, 
Pikesville Invitational, Patriot Games and The Trilogy Summer 
League. Our program always stressed the values maintaining 
a high standard of academic excellence. This shows as our 
overall GPA was 83.1.  
 
We were able to send several players to several lacrosse camps. We attended The Summer Bounce Camp in New 
Hampshire; The Fellowship of Christian Athletes in Gettysburg. Pa, and the All Pro Camp at Goucher College, Md.  
 

Many thanks to the coaches Kenny Brown, Mervo; Sean Markley, 
Forest Park; Chris Nesmith, BDJ East; and Randy Belton, Top Gun-
ners who volunteered their time and knowledge.  
 
As we move into the 2012 season, we plan to work with Keion Car-
penter’s Shutdown Academy in expanding the level of academic ex-
cellence. We intend to raise our math, writing, and reading skills while 
playing high level lacrosse tournaments. 

MD AAU Lacrosse - 2011 



 
 
Our first game of pool play was against Louisville Elite. This game prove to be 
very challenging due to the fact that we jump out to a early lead of more than 10 
points but had to watch as our kids went cold the last two quarters of the game. 
Louisville came all the way back to even the game at 21-21 with about 3:00  
minutes to play. At this time we got timely scores from Trayon Wright and An-
thony Carpenter to finish off a close game 27-25. What a way to start the tourna-
ment.  
 
Our second pool game was against Next Level Sports out of Potomac Valley. 
This game our kids came out firing on all pistons. Jamaal Quickley and Jalen 
Yates had great games from beyond the three point line. We   coasted to a  
49-19 victory.  
 
Our next game prove to be much of the same from game two. The kids were 
playing at a great level on both ends of the court winning easily 45-21. We 
moved into bracket play as the first place team from our pool. Now the fun really begins. We explained to the boys that 
it was one and done from here on out, so we couldn’t have any let downs. Our first bracket game was against Ken-
tucky Elite. During this game the kids came out pretty slow making for a tight game at halftime with us leading by 1. 
During halftime we order the kids to attack the basket and boy did they. Lead by Trayon Wright and Jamaal Quickley 
the kids got to basket making easy buckets and give up easy layups to our post player Darius Woods And Todd Gray 
Jr.  
 
We pulled away in the fourth quarter winning 33-18. Game 2 was against Metro Sixers of Potomac Valley. This game 
saw us jump out to a early lead behind the shooting of Jalen Yates who hit 3 three point baskets in a row to open up a 
12 point lead for us leading into the second quarter. Again  we had to fight to hold our lead but we maintain a 10 point 
lead for most of the game winning 40-30. On to the semi-finals. Game three was against Visionary Basketball Club 
from New England. This game prove to be a great game. We want back and forth with them for most of the first half, 
only leading by 5 at halftime. In the second half we gain control thanks to the defensive pressure of Travis Doppins 
and rebounding of Odell Dickerson.  

 
We won 44-37. Onto the championship. In the championship we 
would face the team who had given us our closest game in pool play 
the Louisville Elite. we talk to the kids before the game and told them 
that they had done a great job o get this far but it was time to finish 
the job. We remind them about how in our first meeting we let up 
once we got the lead and it all most cost us the game, so go out 
there and play the whole game hard.  
 
The kids took to heart what we had said and went out and build a 
early 10 point lead and never were really pressured. every time Lou-
isville would try to make a run they would just fight through it and 
come up with one great play after another.  
 

They could not be stop during this game. Final score was 45-36. We had done it. We were  the 2011 National  
Champions! 
  

Baltimore Alliance 4th Grade Division III National Champs! 



9U Basketball (2011-2012) 
Raymond English, Head Coach 

 
The Baltimore Stars Coalition is geared 
toward helping young men achieve higher 
learning opportunities at colleges and uni-
versities by raising consciousness about 
excelling academically through the aus-
pices of basketball.  Our 9U team has 
been working very hard in the classroom 
and on the court to continue to develop as 
scholar athletes.  During the 2009/2010 
season, our team did extremely well.   
 
We were the champions in the Mt. Royal 
Winter League, the Elite Level Sports 
Christmas Tournament, and the Kings 
Spring Fling 8U Tournament.  In addition, 
we were recipients of the AAU 8U “GOLD 
MEDAL STATE CHAMPIONS”.    
 
Our success overflowed into the 2010/2011 season, where we once again developed as a premiere AAU 8U bas-
ketball team.  We participated in a total of 8 tournaments, 1 league, and 1 National AAU Tournament.  Of the 8 
tournaments, we were champions in 6 which included the Team Takeover tournament in Prince George County, 
MD; the Fairfax Stars tournament in Virginia; the Maryland State Tournament in Essex, MD as a qualifier for the 
AAU Nationals Tournament; the DC Assault tournament in Washington, DC; the Baltimore Stars tournament in Bal-
timore, MD; and the Gauchos tournament in Bronx, NY.   
 
Continuing our success, we finished second place at the Maryland Invitational Tournament (M.I.T.) in Washington, 
DC.  Our schedule also included the Lebron James tournament in Akron, OH where we played up an age group to 
develop our basketball game and to play against competition.  The Stars were also champions of the Randallstown 
Basketball League yet again playing up one age group.  All of our hard work paid off as the now 9U Baltimore Stars 
team finished with an impressive 5 – 1 record at the Nationals AAU Tournament in Memphis, TN clinching 3rd 
place.   
 
With all of our success, we are very excited about the up-coming season.   Because we finished in the final four at 
the AAU Nationals Tournament, we are guaranteed a spot for the upcoming 9U nationals tournament which will be 
held in Orlando, FL in April 2012.   
 
Thank you for your support and we will continue to make you proud of us!        
 
 

Baltimore Stars Coalition 





Kendal and Chase Drewery  
2011 AAU National Champions! 
 
After the months of training and all 
of the hard work you both put in, I 
am so proud of my two National 
Champions.  But where all those 
difficult days worth it? Yes, just 
look at the beautiful smiles on 
your faces.   
 
There is no greater gift than that! 
 

- Dad 

Tylar Colbert 
Age:11 

 
Tylar Colbert is a Junior Olympian and 
runs the 200, 400, 800 and 4x4 relay. Tylar 
runs for Baltimore City Track & Field Club. 
Tylar has competed in Iowa; Ohio, Vir-
ginia; Atlanta, Georgia; and New Orleans, 
Louisiana. Tylar is currently ranked 6th in 
the country in the 400 and 800 meter. 
  

Tylar is in the 6th grade. She has a sister that also runs and her name is Morgan. In 
her spare time, Tylar loves to run, hang out with friends, do gymnastics, and wants to 
one day be in the Summer Olympics. Her father George, mother Cookie and sister 
Morgan are so proud of Tylar and all that she does. We love you Ty!  



Thank You All… 
 

…for your dedication to these efforts! 
 
This is just a quick note to express my sincere gratitude to the 2011 Awards Banquet Committee, MD AAU Officers and 
Executive Committee, MD AAU Sports Directors, Administrative Staff, Master of Ceremonies, Keynote Speaker Senator 
McFadden, other Guest Speakers, Coaches, Parents, Volunteers, and most of all, our MD AAU athlete awardees! 
 
Without your support and dedication this day would not be possible or special. Our annual awards ceremony is not only 
an event where we celebrate the achievements and accomplishments of our young athletes; it is also where we recog-
nize and celebrate each other, our AAU friends and family. 

 
Your generosity in sharing your valuable time and resources, combined with your spirit of coop-
eration, demonstrates your genuine desire to make all of our AAU events run as smoothly as 
possible. It is something that has been apparent to me from our earliest planning stages, and it 
is truly appreciated today. 
 
I am grateful for your dedication and support and know that your contributions have guaranteed 
this year’s Awards Banquet Ceremony was a great success. 
 
Please accept my heartfelt Thanks! 
 

Antoinette DuBose, Maryland District 2nd Lieutenant Governor 
Office Manager 
 

Let the Glam Collective bring the Red Carpet Experience to You! 
 

We specialize in fashion photography, event photos and videography, at competitive prices 

Contact us Today: 646646646646----283283283283----1767176717671767 
E-mail” glamcollective@gmail.com 

Find us on facebook:  www.facebook.com/GlamCollective 






